
Be Counted 
 
       
Full Legal Name 
  
       
Street Address 
  
                    
City                        Zip 
  
       
County 
  
          
Phone      Email 
  

       
Driver’s License Number 
  

       
Current Kansas plate number of the vehicle you 
would like the plates to go on or VIN number 
(commonly found on the driver side interior dash).  
 

          
Vehicle Year    Vehicle Make 
  
  

❑ I have enclosed a copy of my vehicle registration. 
(Though this is not mandatory, the Kansas Department 
of Revenue has remarked that having a copy would 
expediate the processing.) 

  

Please fill out a registration form and check for 
each vehicle you are registering. This payment       

is not tax-deductible. Make check(s) out to 
“Concerned Women for America,” write “KS 

Choose Life Plates” on the memo line, and send to 
CWA of Kansas, P.O. Box 8331, Topeka, KS 66608 

  

Once payment is received a receipt from CWA of 
Kansas will be emailed to you.  And once the 

KDOR receives your payment you will receive a 
certificate of no charge from them in the mail. 

  

[Christians for Life and CWA of Kansas have been authorized 
by the KDOR to collect $40 per license plate within Kansas.] 

Christians for Life, Inc.  
is committed to the construction and 

maintenance of the Heart of America 

Memorial Wall for the Unborn in Topeka, 

Kansas, as well as post-abortive Bible 

Studies.  

  

The mission of Christians for Life, Inc. is to 

see families healed of broken hearts because 

of the loss of a child through abortion, 

miscarriage or stillbirth. 

  

heartofamericawall.org  
info@heartofamericawall.org 

  

  

Concerned Women for 
America of Kansas  
is part of the nation’s largest public policy 

women’s organization, Concerned Women 

for America, which has a rich history of 40 

years of helping our members across the 

country bring Biblical principles into all 

levels of public policy. There’s a cultural 

battle raging across this country and CWA is 

on the frontline protecting those values 

through prayer and action.  

 

Concerned Women for America’s mission is 

to protect and promote Biblical values and 

Constitutional principles through prayer, 

education, and advocacy. 

  

ks.cwfa.org 
director@kansas.cwfa.org 

 

mailto:info@heartofamericawall.org
mailto:director@kansas.cwfa.org


History 
In 2002 the Kansas state legislature approved 

the Choose Life license plate. Unfortunately, 

the governor at the time, Bill Graves, vetoed 

the bill. Years of hard work by pro-life 

individuals and organizations was stalled. 

  

Fast forward to February of 2018. Rep. 

Trevor Jacobs (R-District 4) was asked by a 

constituent if the state had Choose Life 

license plates. Rep. Jacobs immediately 

researched the situation to find that Kansas 

did not have such plates. Without delay he 

introduced in the House Transportation 

Committee, HB 2678, that would make 

Choose Life license plates available for 

purchase in Kansas.  He then asked Sen. 

Richard Hilderbrand (R-District 13) to 

introduce a companion bill in the Senate, in 

which he graciously obliged. 

  

HB 2678 was then combined with other 
groups wanting specialty plates, it passed 
both the House and Senate and was signed 
into law July 1, 2018 by Governor Coyer.   
  

Looking back, we give thanks to God for 

inspiring Rep. Jacobs at the time in which He 

did. Any later and it more than likely would 

not have been signed into law by today’s 

governor. 

  

To date 33 states have now passed pro-life 

license plate legislation–Kansas is 

 proudly included. 

The Plate Challenge 
The Department of Revenue requires that at 

least 1,000 plates be sold for $40 each by 

January 1, 2020, before the plates can go into 

production. Be one of the first 1,000 to 

obtain a Choose Life license plate! 

  

Christians for Life, Inc. and Concerned 

Women for America of Kansas are sharing 

the responsibility of collecting names and 

payments from persons who want the plates.  

When at least 1,000 plates are sold, the 

information and payments will be turned 

over to the Kansas Department of Revenue 

(KDOR). Then KDOR will in turn issue all 

individuals a certificate of no charge that can be 

used to purchase the plates in their county. 

The plates will then be made permanently 

available along with all the other issue-

specific plates Kansas has to offer. 

Act on the Facts 
 Fill out the back panel, or go to 

chooselifeplate.com, to be one of the 

first 1,000 people in Kansas to obtain a 

Choose Life license plate! 

 Encourage others to do the same!  Go 

to the Concerned Women for America of 

Kansas website at ks.cwfa.org and print 

off this brochure to distribute.  Or, email 

CWA of Kansas at director@kansas.cw 

fa.org and order brochures to distribute. 

 Get your church involved!  Approach 

your pastor to find out if you can 

distribute this brochure in church. 

Picture was taken after the Choose Life hearing. 
Family Policy Alliance of Kansas President Eric Teetsel, 

Concerned Women for America of Kansas State Director 
Barbara Saldivar, Rep. Trevor Jacobs, Concerned Women 

for America of Kansas Legislative Liaison Michelle 
Schroeder, Concerned Women for America of Kansas 

Special Advisor Linda Highland 

 

“I asked my then 10 year old daughter to 
make a design that would incorporate a 
message of life that would also represent 
Kansas. She designed the picture with our 
state flower, the sunflower, a little heart, 
and two little feet. 
 

“When we think of this phrase "choose life" 
sometimes our thoughts automatically go to 
the abortion debate. But this phrase is 
simply just that, ‘choose life.’ In a world that 
is bent on death and destruction, what is the 
alternative? 
 

“So many people are looking for hope, 
they're looking for a flicker of light, they may 
be even looking for a simple two-word 
phrase that says ‘choose life.’   
 

“Let us get this valuable message of purpose 
out into the public eye. In a quiet way let us 
clearly declare that there is hope in life if we 
choose to live it to its fullest, richest 
potential.”  
 

   - Rep. Trevor Jacobs 

mailto:director@kansas.cwfa.org
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